Plymouth County Cyclists” Meeting Minutes from February 12, 2018

Members Present: Dave Bak, Bob Culler, Bob & Julie Phillips, Mark Sturgeon, Mark Strub, Beth Strub, Keith Lamfers, Joni
Kellen and Curt Driggs

Meeting called to order by President Dave Bak at 7:05 pm

Treasurer’s Report by Mark Sturgeon: Savings Acct: $1,923.50; Checking Acct: $6,703.98, changes from last month: A
deposit of $105 from membership renewals. Mark will check into clearing the PayPal acct. $15 for a new membership

presented at the meeting.

Membership Report by Mark Sturgeon: 73 adult paid for 2017 which includes 8 lifetime and 28 Youth members. So far in
2018, we have had 21 membership payments, all annual m’ships. Of these 8 are lifetime carryover, 11 renewals and 3 new

members.

Minutes from January 2018 Meeting presented.

A motion to approve treasurer’s report & membership presented by Keith, seconded by Bob Culler, motion approved
unanimously. A motion to approve February minutes by Mark Sturgeon, seconded by Curt Driggs. Motion approves
unanimously.

Old Business:

2018 Jerseys—Joni Kellen presented the two most popular options from several that were emailed out to the executive
group and regular attendees. All in attendance viewed the two options and voted on their favorite. The winning design
neon orange diamond design will be tweeked and presented at the next meeting. There will be one new sponsor on this
new jersey. Next jersey discussion was the different cuts to consider for both men and women. It was decided to look at 3
different cuts/fitting for women and 4 for men.

Spring Picnic—Sunday April 29 at Hillview Park in Hinton as mentioned in previous meeting. Enclosed shelter is not
available on that date but decided to use one of the open shelters instead. Date and time, April 29, rides starting at 1
remain the same.

Tour de Plymouth—PCC received $500 from Le Mars CVB Hotel/Motel tax funds to help with the cost of hosting Tour De
Plymouth on June 9, 2018. Mark Sturgeon again requested help mapping out routes for this year’s Tour de Plymouth to be
held June 9"

Bike Rodeo—Tuesday May 8, instead of the Olsen parking lot, Bike Central proposed having it in conjunction with Tuesday
Night ride and using 2™ St NE as the site. Contacted Police Chief Kevin Vande Vegt to confirm.

New Business:

Open Discussion—Reaffirming Random Ride responsibilities/volunteers to host: watch your emails!!

April—Mark Strub  May: Bob Culler June: Keith/Joni  July: Dave Bak August: Mark Sturgeon Sept: Bob/Julie Phillips
Next Meeting: Monday April 2nd at the American Legion Hall in Le Mars. 7 pm

Motion to adjourn: Curt Driggs, seconded by Mark Sturgeon. Motion carried.



